
Coláiste Chiaráin, Leixlip Community School

Board of Management

Meeting of 20th September 2023

Agreed Report

1. The Student Council made a presentation to the Board, outlining the work they
completed last year and some of the goals that they have for the coming year. The
Board commended them on their presentation and their invaluable contribution to our
school.

2. The Board thanked Ms Ceara Mhic Donnacha for her contribution to the Board. A new
teacher nominee will be elected in due course.

3. The Board received an update on the Campus Redevelopment. Leixlip Educate at
Together National School are due to complete their move to temporary accommodation
on Coláiste Chiaráin’s site by the October mid-term. The Board will communicate the
Department of Education and the school’s patrons with a view to progressing the master
planning exercise for the campus as a priority.

4. The Board was appraised of the progress of the Pathfinder programme. The programme
is at the tender stage and is due to commence in January of 2024. A revised time schedule
for the programme will see the programme due for completion in the Summer of 2025.

5. The Board was advised that the Home Economics Room has received a complete refit,
providing a bright, inclusive and modern learning space. The new room will be ready for use
once the relevant certs have been provided.

6. The Board received an update on the introduction of the new food service in the school
and was very pleased with both the uptake and efficiency of the new service for both staff
and students.



7. The Board received the following reports
● Recruitment
● HR
● Discipline
● School Events
● Child Protection Oversight
● Anti-Bullying.

8. The Board will meet next on Wednesday 18th October.


